Ky dear Mr.Prime Minister,

I would like to give my very
hearty support to the request of the Canad ian
National Committes for Mental Hygiene, that

they be given a federal grant of 510,000.

This Committee, as you know,
hes boon formed to combat insanity and faeble-
mindedness in every way possible. It nambers
among its officers and comittees men whose
interest in the public good has led them to
lend their grest abilitiss to the gaagse, and
it has a8 sn Wxecutive, four medical men who
are thorourshly competent to handle its work.
If indesd other proof of their snthusiasnm we re
wanting, it is enourh to say that the greater
part of the annusl budget, shout 250,000, is
paid by the members of the Committee from their
own pockets.

The work which is being done
is one which, I think, can Justifiably be
considered as of nationsl importsnce - a work
indeed which might very well be considered as
one of the primary duties of the nation. Yot
we recognize that at the moment , private affort
ie probably the only way in which it can be
earrisd out.




